School Sports Premium Funding 2017/2018
The school receives an allocation of sports funding each year which must be specifically allocated to improve the attainment of pupils in PE and in other subjects.  
Overview of the school

	Number of pupils and pupil premium grant (PPG) received

	Total number of pupils on roll
	262

	Income 2017/2018
	£14056

	Expenditure
	£14055


	Objective
	Actions
	Cost
	Impact So Far/Up to Summer 2017/18

	Increase participation and improve performance in sports competitions via the Kingsbury Sports Partnership KSP
	Arrange and escort children to after school competitions. Support administration in KSP activities.
Extra fencing club organised for the Spring Term.

Provide after school adult support to KSSP events.
Roles of Responsibility for children to raise profile of sport and interest of competitions via Sports Committee.
With half termly meeting.

	£3750 for KsSP
£125 

£350

PE Subject Lead Time – 
£300

	38% of children (35% Autumn 1) take part in their own after school club which includes swimming, judo, kick boxing, football and gymnastics clubs. This is within 2% of last year. 88 weekly places available for afterschool clubs.  86% attendance of children offered place during term. New KSSP Training received and new website in use.  Booking of events completed up to six weeks in advance. 8 KSSP events completed 2 athletics, 2 multi-skills competitions, 2 Sports Festivals and 1 Hockey Competition. Children came 1st in the G and T games festival. A total of 95 places taken.  Of the places taken, 30% were taken by non-participates in PE/not in an after-school club. In addition, 30 extra places offered through Fencing and Ju-Jitsu compared to the Autumn term.  Ju-Jitsu Club was arranged with Parent support with further links to an outside club.  Targeted 4 non- participates, 1 low self-esteem child, 2 behaviour concerns and 2 SEND children.  

TA Supervision to KSSP events for Risk Assessment Ratio.
Pupil voice chose the Sports Committee Board, and decided an intra-school competition in December.  Dodgeball was completed in the Spring Term with a Netball and Hockey Morning organised and delivered by KSSP in June 2018. This will also support staff CPD in Netball and Hockey. A Commonwealth Games Day was completed in June with children experiencing tri-golf, tag rugby, archery, fencing and handball in a competition format.


	Improve Leadership and teaching of PE 
	Leadership training via Kingsbury Sports Partnership
Collaborative learning sessions (bi-weekly) for class teachers on specific identified PE curriculum area for development

	Cover – 
£400
Sports Coach
£7770


	1st Feb 2018, 5th June 2018 on Coordinator Development and Review of KSSP. Further PE leadership meeting completed on 2nd June 2018.
56 PE lessons were observed in the Autumn Term 17/18. Staff development included the promotion of team work, revisiting previous learning, linking to Numeracy lessons, importance of spacial awareness, evaluation of peer performance, visual clues, use of music; misconceptions are challenged as in core curriculum lessons and the use of rehearsal and repetition of key skills.2 Sports Mornings organised in June with opportunity for staff members to observe and support delivery.

	Improve attainment and progress in PE

	Data analysis and review of  PE assessments 


	PE Subject Lead Time - £300

	ARE in PE Sum 17/18 is 76% compared to ARE in PE at 61% in Aut 17/18.
Year
Aut 16 %
Aut 17 %
Diff%

Spring 18

%
Increase on term
Summer

Increase from Aut 17
1

80

84

+4

87

+3

66

-14

2

63

63

0

86

+23

64

+1

3

50

53

+3

72

+19

73

+20

4

40

56

+16

63

+7

93

+37

5

60

50 

-10

66

+16

78

+28

6

50

56

+6

76

+20

83

+27

83% of year groups increased ARE from the start of the year. (Note some classes have a higher % due to time of Curriculum content)


	Improve sports provision, participation and behaviour for children before and after school plus, during break times via Play Leader 
Increase enjoyment and participation during PE sessions
Improve participation at After School Clubs for children
Provide effective and new PE equipment
	Plan, provide and evaluate active play during lunch times and after school. Support lunch time supervisors in game participation and delivery.
Effective, fun PE sessions

Consult children about the activities they are interested in and provide appropriate activities
Maintain, repair and replace equipment.

Wake-up Shake-up website Membership
	Sports Coach
£1000 
£60

	Lunch time supervisors received training in dinner time activities at the beginning of Sept 2017 from KSSP.
Lesson Observation of PE coach showed that they were using format as laid out in lesson drop ins. It was a good lesson with elements being used that followed the updated Learning and Teaching Policy.

Pupil Survey: Autumn 17/18

85% said they liked PE up from 75% in Summer 17.

71% said they felt more confident in PE up from 65% in Summer 17.  85% said they liked swimming similar to Summer 17.  38% participated in an afterschool club. Analysis of the Birmingham Children’s Well-being Survey for the last two years identifies the positive impact that targeted PE Premium funding has made, by identifying and targeting disadvantaged children for participation at after school clubs. The overall physical health score for the average child is now 3% higher than the National average for the last two years; a 14% increase in those who feel full of energy plus a 6% increase in the children who are physically active. 
On-going throughout year. Basketball posts (£518.93) Padding to Supports (181.30), Gym mat Trolley (£194.24), Audit inspection (£35) 
All classes use the website weekly to aid variety and different PE warm up skills.  It is used daily in classes 5 and 6 with Year 6 commenting favourably on the Yoga activities. Key stage 1 and Foundation use the routines designed for younger children and also use them to help with brain breaks or wet play.  Year 3 and 4 use them twice a week in the hall to offer different routines.  
Wake Up Shake Up Review:

First review of Impact (6 month review)

85% of children said they liked morning keep fit.

73% of children said it made them feel more awake.

82% of children said it made them feel better.

53% of children said they did keep fit at home similar to wake up and shake up.

Children were able to list reasons why they did it.  They included:

“have energy” “learn more” “keep us strong” “Part of PE” “Ready for the day” “Exercise our muscles” “ Be healthy”  “It wakes your brain up” “It helps get your blood pumping around your body” “It gets you fit”.
The website was used over 500 times during the year.
Further impact will be to encourage use at home.



